
Eagan Baseball Association Board Meeting Minutes 

Date 4/19/2020: Virtual Meeting  

Attendance:  

Rob Emerson  X 

Bryan Walz  X 

Brigitte King  X 

Crystal Schuman X 

Jack Esser   

Dave Ryan  X 

Matt Lunneborg x 

Dave Young  X 

Soren Agard  X 

Mike Verdeja  X 

Steve Moon   

Matt Stok  x 

Tamara Langeberg  

Cesar San Jose   

Jenny Swartout   

Billy Loftin   

Sejal Reddekopp X 

Jill Anderson  X 

Sharon Stumpf X 

 

 

Others present:  Coach Butler 

 
Crystal – update on financials: 

- IH had a few over budget 
- Travel had a few under budget 
- 16+ still open registration 
- Currently on budget for all, overall.  Will need to assess once decisions are made about 

the season status. 
 
Season status: 

- EAA: All is “wait and see”.  Going to see what happens as of May 4, when the current 
stay at home order expires.  MBL has not sent any updates recently; likely in the same 
holding patterns. 

- MSHSL:  Still optimistic.  They would consider extending the season to July 1st.  Still 
waiting to see what the governor decides. 

- City of Eagan: Last resort to close the parks and fields. Whether or not there are 
spring/summer sports. City wants to keep the parks and fields available, if at all possible. 

- All tournaments cancelled through mid-May but most of the early tournaments are 
rescheduling for later dates. 

- Cooperstown and Omaha have both been cancelled. 
- Cooperstown may be considering adding 13U for next year, in order to allow the players 

who qualified this year to play next year.  Nothing confirmed at this point. 
- Background checks taking up to 5 weeks.  Coaches who passed the 2019 background 

check will be allowed to start the season coaching, with the caveat that if something 
comes up on their 2020 check, they could be removed. 

 
“What if” season is cancelled?   

- Nothing has been decided.  All options will be considered. 
- Rob asked for board to brainstorm options. 



- We should start modeling financials in “what if” scenarios if ½ the season is cancelled or 
if the full season is cancelled, etc.  Crystal will start to look at some scenarios and share 
out to the board before our next meeting. 

 
 Fall Tryouts: 

- Board is exploring whether tryouts should be moved to Fall.  Board will keep dialogue 
going about this option. 

- Board will consider what other associations are doing, to learn from what others are 
doing. 
 

Business Development (Dave Ryan): 

- BINGO Date TBD. Randy from Cooper’s is being flexible about a rescheduled date.  
- Golf Tournament date TBD or tourney will possibly be on hold for this year.  
- Dave will check in with sponsors to see how they want to proceed once we have a 

better idea of how the season will progress.  
- Dave will work with Brigitte to update website to reflect current sponsorships. 

 

Facility Update (Dave Young): 

- We will need to work with the city to see if fields will be ready. They may not have staff 
to prep fields and get them ready. The city will not be hiring staff until after 5/4 at the 
earliest. Sharon stated that she might have connections to help if city has not hired 
workers yet.  

- Field updates: We will need to look at budget and see what we can still complete and 
what will be moved to future years once we have an idea of what the season will look 
like. 

 

In House:  

- Currently in a holding pattern. Have ordered jerseys but without names so they can be 
used next year if needed.  

 

Uniforms:  

- Travel coach shirts- will wait until after 5/4 to order.  
 

16 plus:  

- Season suspended until after 5/4 at least. Registration has been extended- closing TBD.  
- Will forego jersey order this year. 

 
Fences:  



- Soren will coordinate set up of fences if needed for the season, date TBD. Will need 5-6 
days of lead time to get fences in place.  
 

Youth and Alumni Day- CANCELLED 

Patric Vitek Memorial:  

- Will retire #12 for new players but will grandfather in current players with 12. Brigitte 
will continue to work on a plaque. The group feels that DHMS may be the preferred 
location for this and Dave Young will connect with the school district if they have any 
specifications.  
 

Bylaws:  

- Rob will send out again and we will look to vote in at May meeting. One change may be 
with the Code of Conduct, as EAA is working on one that will extend across all sports. 
This currently is in progress.  
 

Metro baseball League Updates: 

- They have changed their rule about no double rostering.  
- Continued discussion about eligibility for private school kids who live outside of Eagan.  

 
Meeting adjourned.  

 
   


